Westchester County Continuum of Care Partnership for the Homeless

Monthly Meeting Minutes


August 8, 2012
Attendees: Karl Bertrand (Co-Chair), Annette Peters-Ruvolo (Co-Chair), Paul Anderson-Winchell, Stephaniee Bennett, Lisa Buck, Howard Charton, John DiPirro, Alba Guevara, Alcia Hall, Dana Sanchez,  Philippa Seltzer, Yoav Spiegel
	Topic #1:
	Discussion:

	Announcements/Updates
	· Annette Peters-Ruvolo, Co-Chair, opened the meeting at 2:11pm.
· Last month’s minutes were approved with a change in attendees.
· Introductions of the members participating were made.
· Karl discussed news on the HUD budget, where the US Committee on Appropriations criticized HUD for CoCs not being competitive enough. Stephen Piasecki of SHNNY defended the CoC model, including information about how our Westchester County CoC operates. A handout was distributed.
· NYS is planning to ask for a waiver to reinvest funds that would include $75million in SH to be RFPd. Karl to keep an eye on how this develops. A handout was distributed with details.



	Topic #2:
	Discussion:

	Priorities from Open Forum
	· Letters thanking the speakers for participating in the Forum are expected to be sent shortly.
· An additional priority was established bringing the total from 7 to 8.  They are:

1. undocumented parents of documented children

2. formerly incarcerated single fathers

3. people with physical disabilities

4. supported housing in Northern Westchester

5. substance abusers

6. LGBTQ youth

7. Safe Haven

8. Aging out youth (new)

	Decisions:
	· Letters will be sent. When NOFA is released, an RFP will be issued that encompasses HUD’s requirements as well as trying to best meet the needs of the identified priority populations.

	Follow-up:
	· Annette to draft letter. Karl/Yoav to review NOFA when it is released.


	Topic #3:
	Discussion:

	HEARTH:  where are we & what it means
	· A collaborative applicant for the Grant Inventory Worksheet (GIW) which is due on August 9th, must be chosen by the CoC  
· Yoav gave a brief overview of HEARTH and distributed a “cheat sheet” on the changes to Continuum of Care. A 16 page introductory guide was also distributed.
· One of the areas we know we need to work on is the establishment of a steering committee for the CoC and governance, which was a process started last year.

· More guidelines for specific areas of HEARTH should be available from HUD in the near future. Members were encouraged to check HUD HRE regularly for updates.
· CoC members discussed how best to disseminate information on HEARTH which can be confusing and constantly changing.

	Decisions:
	GIW:
· DCMH was voted as the collaborative applicant for the FY2012 application.
Disseminating HEARTH Information:
· As an immediate solution, the “cheat sheet” prepared by Yoav will be attached to the minutes which is emailed to members.

· The bulk of the HEARTH info has been emailed to members.
· Grantee members are expected to disseminate relevant information to their sponsors.

· As specific guidelines come out, conference calls will be held to give brief overviews and answer questions.

	Follow-up:
	· Over the next few meetings, next steps will need to be determined in regards to many of the mandates included in the HEARTH legislation.
· Annette will compare last revisions of CoC governance with new HEARTH regs & report back to members 


	Topic #4:
	Discussion:

	Eviction Prevention:  Update on RFP
	· 4 contracts were submitted to the acquisition board and are expected to be returned within a week.
· $200,000 should become available in the next few weeks and will be divided among 4 agencies for financial assistance only.  The agencies have not been currently named. The funds will need to be spent by 12/31/12.

	Decisions:
	· CoC members will need to work together to spread the word about the funding once details are released. 

	Follow-up:
	· Lisa Buck & Dana Sanchez to continue to keep CoC members updated as to progress.


	Topic #5:
	Discussion:

	Committees
	· Provider’s Committee:  no new business to report.  The next meeting is scheduled to be held on August 29th at 10:00am.  Please note the change in time for this meeting.
· Data/Systems Committee:  no new business to report.  The next meeting is scheduled to be held on September 6th at 2:00pm.  Please forward your agenda items by August 23rd.

· Westchester Homelessness Prevention Network:  no new business to report.  The next meeting is scheduled to be held on September 20th at 2:00pm in DCMH conference room 217. Lisa to decide whether she wants to enlist a co-chair as Keemya Bullard vacated the co-chair seat last month.
· Subcommittee for Homeless Veterans:  the first meeting of this subcommittee was recently held and went well.  Minutes from the meeting will be distributed shortly. 


	Topic #6:
	Discussion:

	HMIS Update/DSI Meeting
	· DCMH met with DSI last week and discussed reporting tools and the use of other options.
· There will be an upgrade to a new version of ClientTrack at no cost as it is covered under the basic contract.

· The HMIS Administrator RFP is currently being processed with the Law Dept; staff of DSS, DCMH and DoIT are working with Law on it.

	Decisions:
	· HMIS needs are beginning to grow regarding training, etc.

	Follow-up:
	· Annette to continue following up regarding the HMIS admin RFP 


	Topic #7:
	Discussion:

	APR Tracker Update
	· 2 Yonkers MHA APRs that were overdue were submitted in August 


Meeting concluded at 3:40pm.
Respectfully submitted: Annette Peters-Ruvolo & Karl Bertrand

Date: 8/17/12
Next Meeting:  Date: 9/12/12  
Time 2:00pm-3:30pm
   Location: 112 East Post Road, White Plains 
